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From: Herbert, Mark J [mark.herbert@gvagrimley.co.uk]
Sent: 15 April 2009 16:57
To: Examination
Cc: Nock, David; David Nock; Pinnock, Samantha; Austin Knott
Subject: RE: Newcastle-under-Lyme & Stoke-on-Trent Core Spatial Strategy - Statements of 

Common Ground

Dear Gloria, 
  
In response to your e-mail, and further to our recent telephone conversation, I would be grateful if you could advise 
the Inspector that the position of the Highways Agency (HA) is as follows.   
  
Whilst there is no formal Statement of Common Ground between the HA and the Councils, the HA did respond 
positively to the Inspector's 'Final Schedule of Matters and Issues for Examination', as issued by e-mail on 9 March by 
entering into immediate discussions with officers. It was agreed that the questions set out in respect of Matter 3 would 
be considered on a joint basis, with the response formulated collaboratively. This was achieved with the additional 
assistance of Staffordshire County Council. The proposed change to paragraph 5.56 forms part of 
this shared approach to the issues, and, along with the rest of the response, now represents the HA's 
common position with the Councils.  
  
In summary, the HA no longer has specific concerns, or objections, to the submission document, subject both to the 
proposed paragraph amendment, and to the approach set out in the joint response to the Matter 3 issues being 
accepted by the Inspector. It is on this basis that the HA look forward to participating in the transport session on 22 
April. I can confirm that it David Nock of the HA who will be attending on behalf of the Agency.  
  
I hope this assists the Inspector in her preparation. . 
  
Regards, 
  
Mark 
  
                     
  
Mark Herbert BA (Hons) BPI. MA MRTPI 
Associate, GVA Grimley Ltd.  
Direct Dial:                  - Mobile: 
E-Mail:  
Web: http://www.gvagrimley.co.uk  - National Number:                    - Fax: 

 

3 Brindleyplace, Birmingham, B1 2JB 

Save a tree...please don't print this e-mail unless you really need to  

  
 

From: Examination [mailto:examination@stoke.gov.uk]  
Sent: 15 April 2009 10:12 
To: Herbert, Mark J 
Subject: Newcastle-under-Lyme & Stoke-on-Trent Core Spatial Strategy - Statements of Common Ground 

  
Dear Mr Herbert, 
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The Inspector considers that, if there is to be no Statement of Common Ground, then it is necessary to 
have confirmation in writing from the Highways Agency that the change to para 5.56, suggested in the Councils' 
hearing statement for Matter 3, overcomes the objections made in their representations.  This should be provided in 
hard copy no later than at the hearing session for Matter 3 but preferably in electronic form beforehand. 
  
Kind Regards 
  
Gloria 
  
  
Gloria Dix, Programme Officer 
Directorate of Regeneration 
City of Stoke-on-Trent 
Civic Centre 
Glebe Street 
Stoke-on-Trent 
ST4-1RF                              
telephone 01782 234749 
e-mail  examination@stoke.gov.uk 
                 
  
Help save the environment; do not print this message unless you have to. 
  
  
  

********************************************************************** 

This message and any attachment are intended for the sole use of the person named in the address and it may 
contain privileged or confidential information or protectively marked material up to RESTRICTED and should be 
handled accordingly. Unless you are the named addressee (or authorised to receive it for the addressee) you may not 
copy or use it, or disclose it to anyone else. If you have received this transmission in error please notify the sender 
immediately. 
The views and opinions given may not reflect those of the City Council. Unless this message states it, nothing in its 
contents should be taken as an offer or acceptance, forming any contractual obligations.  
We accept no liability for any damages, loss or costs resulting from any reliance placed on the contents of this 
message.  
All email traffic, whether sent via public networks or private, including GCSX, is subject to appropriate recording and 
monitoring in accordance with relevant legislation. We monitor and store email messages and in some cases we are 
required by law to disclose details of them. 
Although we have taken every reasonable measure to make sure that this e-mail, including any attachments, are free 
from viruses; we give no warranty that this e-mail or any attachment is virus free and we recommend that you scan 
any attachments for viruses before opening. 

********************************************************************** 

  

*********************************************** 

GVA Grimley Limited is registered in England and Wales number 6382509. A list of Directors is available 
for inspection at our registered office, 3 Brindleyplace, Birmingham B1 2JB. 

The information within this email is intended solely for the stated addressee/s. Access to this email by 
anyone else is unauthorised. If you are not the intended recipient please note that any disclosure, copying, 
distribution, or any action taken or omitted to be taken in reliance on the information within this email is 
unauthorised and may be unlawful. When addressed to a client of GVA Grimley Limited any opinions or 
advice contained in an email are subject to the terms and conditions of our engagement. 
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Any files attached to this email will have been checked by us with virus detection software before 
transmission. You should carry out your own virus checks before opening any attachment. GVA Grimley 
Limited accepts no liability for any loss or damage which may be caused by software viruses. 

************************************************  


